

Successful recipients are subject to a number of conditions, detailed below.

To be eligible you must:

- Be enrolled as a current Bath Spa University student in any year of your degree
- Be a recent graduate of up to 12 months
- You must know your Student ID number and provide it via the application form
- Create an account on the Santander Scholarships platform confirming that you meet the eligibility criteria
- Submit your application on the Santander Scholarships platform by clicking the enrol button. The application will only take a few minutes to complete. Upon applying to the opportunity, students accept the respective terms and conditions.

Timeline and Key dates

- You must apply via the Santander Scholarship platform.
- Applications are open until 6th June 2022

Selection Process

- The 20 successful candidates will be selected randomly, on the basis that they have met all the eligibility criteria and will be contacted via email from the Santander Scholarship Platform. They must accept the offer within 14 days of receiving their successful email via the Santander Scholarships Platform. Failure to do this will result in the award being reassigned to another student.
- The University's decision on the allocation of the award in accordance with these terms and conditions is final. There is no appeal process.

Receipt of the Santander grant

- The award will be paid into the bank account current held by the university finance team. The University will be in touch with the winners directly to arrange the payment.
- Recent graduates will be contacted to arrange payment.
- Recipients are required to provide proof of expenditure (where appropriate) within 4 weeks of completing the project. (This can be a receipt of payment, certificate, confirmation of internship etc.)

Other conditions

• Funds may not be used to purchase of alcohol for events, exhibition openings, etc.



- If, by reason of any emergency or other circumstance, the Award-holder is unable to complete the project, he or she will be required to refund all or part of the Award as may be considered reasonable in all the circumstances.
- Recipients may be publicised on the University website and in the media; recipients will be expected to provide appropriate feedback (reports, blogs, pictures and/or videos) to support this.
- Recipients may be interviewed by the press office and/or be invited to attend
 events with donors who support the fund, partners in the project, other
 successful recipients and the wider University community, allowing
 discussion about the projects that have been carried out. Reasonable
 efforts must be made to attend these events.
- Recognition of the award should be made wherever possible if appropriate.
 Wording such as 'Supported by Santander Universities and Bath Spa
 University 'would suffice, but please run the wording by the External Affairs
 Office on 01225 876300 or daro@bathspa.ac.uk

Email for inquiries about the call

Please email daro@bathspa.ac.uk for any enquiries or questions about this opportunity